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SEPTEMBER, 2006  
GENERAL DINNER MEETING
R.S.L. 

Tuesday  19 September, 2006 
Cost of Dinner $20  (GST  inc) Please try to have the correct change.
The Guest speaker for the Dinner Meeting will be two of our members, Jane Struss and Glenys Drew .
Board Meetings start at 5.00 pm, Committees will meet at 5.45pm, prior to Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm.
APOLOGIES

Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Geraldine Collins on 55412058.

Please advise by 5pm Monday 18 September, 2006.

In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Geraldine up to 8.30am on day of the meeting. An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner. 

                                         MISSION STATEMENT

Zonta International is a worldwide organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.

From our President:

Dear Members,
What wonderful rain we have had – sadly the same can’t be said for my western friends. My new baby calves are being born into a green and pleasant world.

I attended a pleasant Nutrimetics afternoon and afternoon tea with lovely old china at the home of Margie Brennan – the consultant was Chris Moore nee Rogers who some of you will remember from Beaudesert Shire Council and her father working for Boystown. Chris and Margie are giving us products to the value of $400 from commission sales on the 1 September. We now have some very nice raffle prizes which we should – with little effort – be able to maximize. Margie is going to keep the order book for Nutrimetics and Chris will continue to give Zonta the product to use as we see fit. This could become steady money earner for us – without a huge hassle.

I read with interest comments from Glenda Alexander, President of the Zonta Club of Brisbane South, regarding the additional data requirements being imposed on all Zonta Clubs by Zonta International. Glenda mentions that she finds some elements of the data collection onerous and difficult to comply with – that being said she will do her best to comply by mid September, and I will endeavour to do the same. You will recall this matter was discussed at our last meeting and is a quarterly reporting requirement. Once the first couple have been lodged – things should run smoothly, as we don’t have many shifts in our club.

 On a personal note – I am a little stressed. My eldest son, who is an Airforce pilot is going to the Middle East from the 7th October to the 7th January, 2007. I am worried about his safety, but he assures me that the worst damage he will sustain will be a pulled muscle in the gym. I hope and pray so!

Our next cookery class will be on the 15th September. I have told Alison Stocker, the community nurse and that suits her – Community Care and Concern will bring Ruth and I will be in touch with the others this week. The theme of the day will be BEANS!

The deadline for the Amelia Earhart Scholarships is 15th November, 2006. These are open to promising women at the Ph.D doctoral level in aerospace related sciences or aerospace engineering areas. These girls would come from aerospace, engineering, astronomy, geology, physics and the like. Wouldn’t it be wonderful if we could encourage a young woman from our area at some stage in the future to apply for the scholarship.

Kind regards

Alice Warby.
DATES TO REMEMBER

BOARD and DINNER MEETINGS

19 September 2006

17 October 2006

21 November 2006

No meeting in December

16 January 2007

20 February 2007

20 March 2007

17 April  as well the AGM 2007
15 May Changeover 2007
OTHER IMPORTANT DATES
15 September 2006 Nutritional Cooking Classes at the Baptist Hall.
30 September 2006 Klausman Women in Business Scholarships international recipients announced.

24 October 2006 United Nations Day

8 November 2006 Zonta International Day

25 November 2005 International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women

26 November  to 10 December 2006 16 Days of Activism Against Gender Violence.

2 December 2006 Gourmet Goodies Stall

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS
SEPTEMBER
Special birthday greetings to all those who are celebrating birthdays during the month of  September.
10th Catherine Drynan

16th Cherrol McGhee

25th Ellen Logan             
NUTRITIONAL COOKING CLASSES.        Alice Warby.
The next Cooking Class will be held on Friday, 15 September.
Instruction for the day will be concentrating on everything to do with BEANS.

Please phone Alice to confirm any extra arrangements for the afternoon.
THE CONVENTION REVISTED.

The following 2006-2008 International Service Program Projects were adopted at the Melbourne International Convention . 
New Projects.

(1) CARE International:

Education and Leadership for Girls and Young Women in Bolivia.

(2) United Nations Industrial Development Organization (UNIDO)

Support for Revival of Rural Community-based Self-Help Initiatives in Sri Lanka.

Continuing Projects.
(3) CARE International 

Mata Masu Dubara “Women on the Move” Phase 11

(4)Afghan Institute of Learning (AIL)

Developing Community-based Efforts to Educate Afghan Women and Girls
The focus for this month is an extract from the Zonta International Service Projects Pre Convention Publication.
(2) United Nations Industrial Development Organization (UNIDO)
Support for Revival of Rural Community-based Self-Help Initiatives in Sri Lanka.

Project Focus:Women’s Economic Self-Sufficiency2006-2008 Funding:

US$250,000

The tsunami disaster that occurred on 26 December 2004, affected the coastal belts in the Southern, Northern and Eastern provinces of Sri Lanka. In addition to the loss of some 40,000 lives and destruction to buildings and infrastructure, the disaster affected hundreds of micro and small businesses in rural areas, most of which are conducted by small producer groups particularly engaged in agriculture and agro-food processing. Traditionally very active subsistence agriculture and rural, community-based productive activities, women suffered the loss of income sources as well as an increased burden for sustaining the family

Some 12 months later, it has become even more important to revive and re-establish the livelihood of the people, especially women, affected by the tsunami in order for the local economy to recover from the natural disaster, as well as for the communities to start longer term development of the Regions.

The goal of this project is to improve the livelihood of the communities affected by the tsunami in the North and East regions, specifically in the districts of Jaffna, Trincomaleee and Batticaloa, through improved agriculture-based productive skills and enhanced access to markets of women and women’s groups.
The project will specifically focus on women and women’s groups to facilitate their skill development and to improve their access to various support services, thereby increasing the quality and quantity of their products as well as accessibility to local and regional markets. The project will work closely with the private sector, particularly small business enterprises, as well as various local support schemes and self0help initiatives.

The United Nations Industrial Development Organization was established in 1966 and designs and implements programs to enhance the productivity of industry in developing and transition economies.
.A SPECIAL REMINDER:
There will be a short meeting for the Trivia Sub-Committee Members at 5.30pm before the Committee Meetings Members are: Alice Warby, Joan Gray, Margaret Brennan, Susan Topping, Judy Somes and Ellen Logan. The Trivia Fundraiser will be held in October

A special thank you also to Margaret Brennan for her strategy for future fundraising with Nutrimetics.
FOOTPRINTS OF SERVICE.

As a signature of our Club, service to the local community continues everyday.

Thanks to all those members who keep the Hospital Canteen attended, Telecross,

collections and door knocks for charities and other acts of kindness that pass unheralded   These actions are always appreciated by the recipients and it is also a way that the identity of Zonta can be spread in the community.
Just a reminder about collecting packs for the Women’s Refuge and cooking up some ideas for the Gourmet Goodies Stall in December.

Please pencil in your diaries that the deadline for reports and articles for the newsletter is 8th of the month. Thanks Sylvia.
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